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A message from the Principal 

A message from the Principal 

Dear parents, 

It is lovely to be back at school after my holiday to the Middle East. I am super impressed by how settled all the classes 

are and the children have been very well behaved in the school yard at recess and lunch time. 

Curriculum Day– Monday February 19th 

We have our second curriculum day on Monday February 19th. Our staff will be completing a whole day of professional learning 

focusing on the teaching of mathematics. We are a school that has a very strong focus in literacy and numeracy and it is important 

that our teachers continue to enhance their professional knowledge so we can best teach our children. Please contact BIG Child-

care if you require your child to attend their program for the day. 

Easter Raffle 

Our Easter raffle tickets will be going home this week. It would be greatly appreciated if you can support our raffle by selling your 

raffle tickets and donating an Easter Egg for our hampers. All Easter Eggs can be dropped off to the office area. BIG Childcare will 

be donating a prize for the raffle which I will share in our next newsletter. 

School Camps 

We have our school camps happening at the end of this term and the start of next term. I want to assure parents that we have 

made the camp as affordable as possible. Camp prices and bus prices have increased. Our students will be doing awesome activi-

ties which will primarily be led by camp staff. The children will be doing two days of activities and sleeping at the camp overnight. 

We need our families to support our camps for them to continue into the future. 

School Tours 

I am amazed at how many school tours for 2025 I am already completing. If you are an existing parent at our school all you need is 

to come to the office and pick up an enrolment form for a younger sibling to be enrolled. For all new prospective parents, we ask 

that they call the school on 9390 3388 and book a time for a school tour. 

Hats 

We have had some hot days and we would like to remind parents that hats are required to be worn by students in term 1. If stu-

dents are not wearing hats they will be directed to play in an undercover area. 

School Building Project 

For the first time in a very long time our building site is buzzing with activity. The roof to the hall is being installed and the area 

where our new hard courts will be is having significant work done on it. We have been told by the VSBA that our hard courts will be 

ready by the end of May and that they will try and complete this job earlier to give additional play space for our students. I have 

requested that the VSBA provide fortnightly updates in our school newsletter to keep parents informed about our project. 

School Oval 

We will be using a timetable of use for our school oval in 2024. The grade 5 and 6 students will have access the oval three 

lunchtimes during the week while the Prep to Grade 4 students will have access to the oval on two lunchtimes. The students are 

also completing a PE lesson each week which our students are enjoying very much.  

Regards Chris.  
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Term 1 2024 

February 19th  Curriculum Day– Pupil Free 

February 20th   Prep Students start full time 

February 29th   Casual Clothes Day 

March 11th  Labour Day Public Holiday 

March 13th  NAPLAN begins 

March 25th  Grade 6 Camp 

March 28th  Food Fight Fun Run 

   Last Day of Term 1– 2.30pm finish 

April 15th  First Day of Term 2 

   Grade 5 Camp 

April 16  Grade 4 Camp 

May 8th  School Photos 

May 9th and 10Tth Mother’s Day Stall 

School Council 

February 16th   Nominations open– 1 position to fill 

February 23rd  Nominations close 

February 28th  School Council Election (if required) 

March 13th   School Council Election Close 

   Please call Chris on 9390 3388 if you 

have any questions regarding school council or for infor-

mation on how to nominate. I also would like to remind par-

ents that you do not have to be a member of school council 

to contribute to school council or our  parents committee 

which will be a lot more active in 2024. 
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Grade in Focus: Grade 6. 

Summer break goes quick right!?! And, here we are in the blink of an 

eye. We kick of term 1, 2024 with a couple of grade 6 holiday reflections 

and a Hockey Clinic to usher in grade 6 PE for 2024.  
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Grade 6 PE is up and running with a 

sticky situation and Hockey Clinic to 

get the ball rolling!!  
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If the smiling faces in FJN are anything to go by, you know our Foundation pupils 

have had a wonderful start to their first year in Primary School. Welcome aboard the 

good-ship TLPS, “Ahoy there me hearties!” 
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